JAMES W. ALEXANDER PTA, INC.

MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
May 1st, 2018
CALL TO ORDER:
President Jennifer DiNatale called this meeting to order at 7:02 pm. She then led the members in attendance in the flag salute.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
President Jennifer DiNatale thanked everyone for coming. Jen started the meeting with committee reports.  

TREASURER’S REPORT:

Treasurer Rob Hutchins stated:

Balance as of today: $17.712.12 in our Games of Chance account. $1,306 in debits from checking account, leaving a balance of $11,528.49. The total of both accounts is $29,240.61  

NEW BUSINESS:

Committees – We are looking to hold more social events next year, hopefully 1 – 2 a month, some for families, some for just parents. We want to encourage and foster relationships among all of our Alexander community. We are considering a Back To School party, maybe a Movie Night, etc. 

Room Reps – We are re-evaluating rules, we really want to stress that Reps must attend the one PTA meeting every month and also work out a new plan for distributing money/planning the parties 

PTA Membership – looking into how much to charge for dues, possibly giving Members $1 off of social events or some other type of incentive. We will also strive to be more vocal about what the PTA pays for and provides for the students. The PTA is also looking to provide all ice pops to the students for Field Day. We also want to lower our Quorum to 15 from 70 so that we can approve more items at our Monthly Meetings. We will let parents know when items will be voted on. We should also use PTAvenue and its functions more to enhance our experience. 

New Officers – May 8th at the General Meeting, new officers will be installed 

County PTA event – will be held on 6/11 from 6:30-9:30pm 

 
FUNDRAISING/ COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Fundraising will continue all year.

Correspondence – We received a very nice Thank You Note from Mrs. Rolle for the yoga balls for her class 

Box Top Collection/Count – no report

Beautification – Hillary McWhorter talked about donating old flowers and also planning flowers with the kids on Earth Day
5th Grade Committee – everything is going well, they are not accepting anymore pictures. We also have to look at the upcoming contract with LifeTouch

Spirit Wear – the committee is talking about donating gently used shirts for kids in need. Orders are due 5/4.  

Dance – The Spring Fling Dance was a great time for all. We made $1,429 in profit 

Spring Book Fair – it will be Buy One, Get One Free. We are also going to offer an EWallet option where parents can enter a dollar amount for their child to spend. Monday night will be Family Night, we are looking for a fun event for our Alexander community  


TEACHERS REPORT:

Mrs. Ferraris, Mrs. Reid 

- The theme for next year is: “The Magic Happens Here”

- The first week of June will be “Aware Because We Care”. We will have a Literacy Luau on 6/7 and Career Day on 6/8. It would be great if the PTA could donate leis for the luau 

- We talked about making Read Across America a line item on the budget since the PTA pays for the assembly. The teachers are talking about volunteering at assemblies and providing feedback on an exit slip at the end of each. 
PRINCIPALS REPORT:

Mr. Bookholt

- no report 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
- 1st Grade Show & General PTA Meeting – 5/8/18
- Spring Book Fair – starts 5/21
- Field Day – 5/29, Rain Date is 5/30
- 5th Grade Moving Up Ceremony – 6/18/18
ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:08pm. Next Meeting: 6/1/2018. 
Submitted by: 
Theresa Timian
Recording Secretary
